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Should the Village Board of Trustees revise the Commercial Property Enhancement Program? 

DISCUSSION 

The Village Board approved the Commercial Property Enhancement Program (CPEP) on September 6, 

2022. The program includes criteria regarding eligibility, reimbursable costs, grant evaluation, and the 

application review and approval process. It also includes the application form, and the list of documents 

that must be submitted by the applicant. The program is targeted for commercial properties located in 

the downtown area. A list of eligible properties was included. Only commercial properties are eligible. 

A copy of the current CPEP grant program is attached. The program was launched in the fall of 2022. As 

of today, four property owners have received Village Board approval for CPEP grants: Fireside Grille, 

Four Seasons Development, Rocky's Dojo and Gym, and 214 S. Main LLC. 

Following Village Board discussion on February 4, 2025, the Village President and staff met to discuss 

potential revisions to the program criteria. Here is a summary of the recommended changes: (1) 

Properties that are in violation of the Village Code, or that have outstanding balances owed to the 

Village, are not eligible; (2) All work must represent an enhancement to the property; (3) Other exterior 

improvements that are not included in the program criteria may still be considered by the Village Board; 

(4) General repairs have been removed from the criteria; (5) Driveways are no longer an eligible 

improvement; (6) Enclosures for dumpsters must be complimentary to the exterior of the building; (7) 

Exterior painting that is done in conjunction with other enhancements is an eligible expense. However, 

the cost of the painting will only be reimbursed at 50% of the total cost; (8) Planters and window boxes 

have been added as eligible expenses; and (9) Benches and trash receptacles have been added as 

eligible expenses. The Ineligible Reimbursement Costs section has been removed from the program 

criteria because all those items are now referenced under Reimbursable Costs. All proposed changes 

are included in a red lined version of the current program criteria. 

In addition to the proposed changes to the criteria, it is recommended that the CPEP Review Committee 

now consist of the Village President, a Village Board Trustee appointed by the Village President, the 
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